
NATIONAL COUNCIL OF PROVINCES 

QUESTION FOR ORAL REPLY 

QUESTION NUMBER: 60 [NO187E] 

 

60. Mr W A S Aucamp (Northern Cape: DA) to ask the Minister of Finance: 

Whether, considering that we have a Budget deficit (details furnished) and there is no room 

for any mistakes, there are any possible further allocations that will be given to state-owned 

enterprises in this financial year; if not, what is the position in this regard; if so, what are 

the relevant details?          

           CO187E 

REPLY: 

While the 2021 Budget includes funding for the Land Bank, this is envisaged to come from 

reprioritization, to ensure that the overall spending envelope is maintained. Any other funding 

aside from this is for government entities such as SARS (South African Revenue Service), 

government’s commitment to the Infrastructure Fund (transfer to the Development Bank of 

Southern Africa) and South Africa’s commitment to the New Development Bank (otherwise known 

as the BRICS Bank). There is no additional or new funding for any other state-owned enterprises 

in the budget. All other allocations that are in the baseline emanate from previous budgets. 

 

 

 

 

 


